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ROTARY’S MOTTO 
IS “SERVICE 
ABOVE SELF”  
 

The object of Rotary 
is to encourage and 
foster the ideal of 
service as a basis of 
worthy enterprise 
and, in particular, to 
encourage and 
foster: 
 
FIRST: The 
development of 
acquaintance as an 
opportunity for 
service. 
 
SECOND: High 
ethical standards in 
business and 
professions, the 
recognition of the 
worthiness of all 
useful occupations, 
and the dignifying of 
each Rotarian’s 
occupation as an 
opportunity to serve 
society. 
 
THIRD: The 
application of the 
ideal of service in 
each Rotarian’s 
personal, business 
and community life. 
 
FOURTH: The 
advancement of 
international 
understanding, 
goodwill and peace 
through a world 
fellowship of 
business and 
professional persons 
united in the ideal of 

service. 

 

A couple go for a meal at a Chinese restaurant and order the 
'Chicken Surprise'. The waiter brings the meal, served in a 

lidded cast iron pot. 

Just as the wife is about to serve herself, the lid of the pot 
rises slightly and she briefly sees two beady little eyes looking 
around before the lid slams back down. 'Good grief, did you 

see that?' she asks her husband.  

He hasn't, so she asks him to look in the pot. 

He reaches for it and again the lid rises, and he sees two little 
eyes looking around before it slams down.  

Rather perturbed, he calls the waiter over, explains what is 
happening, and demands an explanation. 

 'Please sir,' says the waiter, 'what you order?'  

The husband replies, 'Chicken Surprise.'  

'Ah! So sorry,' says the waiter, 'I bring you Peeking Duck!' 
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Meeting Dates and Topics 
 
Guests, family and friends are very welcome.   
 
PLEASE book them in by contacting Kevin Harrison 0407 772 225      
 

 
The following is our upcoming program. Meetings are at the Chelsea RSL unless otherwise stated. 

Date Speaker Description Location Chair Sergeant 
9 May  Caroline Chisholm Dinner Chelsea RSL   

16 May  PGA Trainees Rotary 
Scholarships 

Patterson River 
Golf Club 

David Healy  

23 May  Committee Handover Night 
and Board Meeting 

Chelsea RSL   

30 May  Junior Mayor talk Chelsea RSL   
 
 

 
 

This week 
 

This week we will be visited at Chelsea RSL by our friends from the Caroline Chisholm Education 
Foundation and hopefully a student who we are helping to complete an apprenticeship at Chisholm TAFE 
in Frankston. We had originally planned to have dinner at the TAFE but this is now not possible, and so the 
meeting location has been changed back to the Chelsea RSL. 
 

Our best wishes for a speedy recovery go to our good friend and long-time Honorary 
Member, Past President Llew Owens who is having a short stay in hospital, followed 
by some physio. No doubt Lynn is missing having Llew at home, so please feel free to 
drop in on her to keep her company; she might even appreciate a lift to visit Llew.  
 

Get Well Soon Llew! 
 
 
 

 
 

Proposed New Member 
 

We wish to advise our members that Mr Sandy Antonuccio has been proposed 
as a new member of Chelsea Rotary. Sandy has a long history of serving the 
community in the Chelsea area, and is now starting to consider his retirement 
plans as he approaches the end of a successful career in IT Management. 
Sandy, his wife Bev, and family live locally in Chelsea. 
 
If any of our Chelsea Rotary members would like to discuss this proposal, 
please contact Kevin Harrison (Marketing and Membership Director) on 0407 
772 225. 

http://www.chisholm.edu.au/
http://www.chisholm.edu.au/
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High Tea 
 
The Rotary Club of Templestowe is hosting a great event in honour of Mother's Day and Brian Cancer 
research.  
 

Please come along and enjoy the fun and fine food - and a few bubbles 🍾 
 
You can bring a mum - doesn't even have to be yours!  
 
Details attached  
 
Kathy Monley.  
President  
Rotary Club of Templestowe  
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9810 Model United Nations Assembly 2017 
 
Eighty year 11 students spent an exciting and engaging couple of days in Parliament House this weekend 
debating issues of international importance, helped by the District  MUNA team and many clubs such as 
ourselves who sponsored a team to take part. You can see the wonderful photos taken by Ian Ballantyne at 
http://www.rotarybmc.org.au/muna-2017/  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.rotarybmc.org.au/muna-2017/
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WORLD OF DIFFERENCE PROJECT 
 
Hi Ian, 
 
Could you include in our next WW the following sent to me by Rob Hines from World of 
Difference. The International Committee Has allocated a sum of $1500 per year to be used 
to fund a Teachers Salary & Class room supplies for the next 4 years at a new Primary 
school at Bosala in Kampon Spue Provence Cambodia. 
Any suggestions from the Members on how the surplus of $300 should be spent are welcome. 
Personally I would like to see it go towards Uniforms, Books & Exercise books. 
The photos show the new school & one of the 5 classrooms. The school was totally funded by 
World of Difference with the help of some very generous people in Melbourne. 
 
Thanks, 
Greg 
 
 
 

Hi Greg, 
Thank you very much for the donation of $1500 for our World of Difference Project. 
  

I have attached a couple of photos of the school and the children. 
  

We have allocated most of your donation to the sponsorship of 1 teacher at the school. 
There are 6 teachers and we pay $80USD/Month in salary for each of them. At this stage we 
don't have enough sponsorship to pay for all 6 teachers so we are pooling the funds and 
adding to the pool from our own resources. 
  
$80USD/month is equivalent to about $1200 AUD so we have another $300 from your funds that 
can be allocated in a number of ways. We'd be pleased for you to nominate how you would 
like that $300 spent. The options are: 
  

School uniforms - $5 each 
Books - $3 each 
Exercise books - 10cents each 
Biology garden (new project this year) $450 
  
or it can just be allocated into the teacher salary pool. 
  
Please let me know. 
  
Regards, 

Rob Hines 
Chair 
District 9800 project “World of Difference” 
0407877550 
Facebook…..www.facebook.com/WODHT 
www.facebook.com/Bosalla 
www.wod.org.au 

 

tel:0407877550
http://www.facebook.com/WODHT
http://www.facebook.com/Bosalla
http://www.wod.org.au/
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GIRLS NIGHT OUT  
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FOOD SHORTAGES  
(original article by Rebecca David, Mordialloc - Chelsea Leader) 
 

 

 
EACH month more than 140,000 Victorians struggle to put meals on the table and they seek help from suburban 
food charities. 
 
But charities do not have enough food to go around. 
About 6680 of those seeking help – almost 2000 of them children – are turned away each month as the charities 
struggle to keep up with growing demand, Foodbank’s 2016 Hunger Report reveals. 
The Feed Melbourne Appeal strives to fix this problem. 
The appeal, founded by Leader Community News and food charity FareShare, raises money each year to help 
charities boost their capacity and collect more food to help people in need. Now in its ninth year, the appeal has 
raised more than $3.2 million for 147 Victorian food charities. 
Grants of up to $15,000 to the charities have been used to buy freezers, fridges, insulated vans, storage and cooking 
equipment to help them make the most of rescued surplus food, but the struggle continues. 
FareShare chief executive Marcus Godinho said while his organisation was rescuing a growing amount of food, it was 
not enough. 
“This year local charities will have an option to apply for food, as well as grants for equipment,” Mr Godinho said. 
“We are working with PFD Food Services to source food in bulk at the lowest possible prices for local charities.” 

This year, Newman’s Own Foundation, started by late Hollywood star Paul Newman, is supporting the 
appeal with a contribution of $US200,000. Foundation chief executive and president Robert Forrester said 
the organisation was passionate about helping disadvantaged people, and promoting nutrition. 
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“If you are not dealing with food security, the other issues of education and good health simply won’t 
follow, so that’s a priority of ours,” Mr Forrester said. “When we came and visited FareShare the first time 
we were really taken by how efficient the program is, by how driven it is by providing a great service but 
also having great imagination. 
“So when the opportunity arose to get behind Feed Melbourne, we just thought that was a great way for 
us to help.” 
The foundation has contributed more than $US485 million to global not-forprofit groups. 
Woolworths is also on board with the appeal this year. Until May 28 customers will be invited to add a $2 
Feed Melbourne raffle ticket to their shopping, with $20,000 worth of Woolworths groceries to be won. 
“Many Victorian communities have a Woolworths supermarket, and this provides us with a fantastic 
opportunity to raise awareness and funding for important community matters, such as the work of 
FareShare,” Woolworths general manager operations for Victoria and Tasmania Andrew Hall said. 
You can also get involved by hosting a Shout Lunch day at work, asking your colleagues to bring in leftovers 
or homemade food and requesting they donate a day’s lunch money. 
Students from schools such as Glen Huntly Primary School (pictured on the front page), can also take part 
by running a rice and pasta drive – with all food collected picked up by FareShare and used in its 
Abbotsford kitchen or delivered to community meal programs. 
Every dollar donated to the appeal goes to food charities including FareShare, which receives a third of 
contributions. 
 

 
Advertisements… 
 

Feel free to advertise your pre-loved items here, or place requests for things that you think people might 
have at home that they don’t need. 
 
Clothes, blankets, decorations, furniture, phones, magazines, bottles, jars, gardening tools, heaters, lights, 
bikes, bookshelves, tables, chairs, rugs, linen, towels, computers, cabinets, pets, cars, houses, advice, skills, 
recommendations... 

 
 

 
City of Kingston Business Events Calendar  

 
See http://www.kingston.vic.gov.au/Kingston-Business/Events-and-Workshops  
and http://www.kingston.vic.gov.au/Kingston-Business/Events-and-Workshops/External-Events  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.kingston.vic.gov.au/Kingston-Business/Events-and-Workshops
http://www.kingston.vic.gov.au/Kingston-Business/Events-and-Workshops/External-Events
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Your Kingston, Your Say. (opportunities can change from week to week) 
  

 
 
Have your say on the Draft Council Plan 2017-2021, provide input to the City of Kingston Youth Survey, 
provide input on the Draft Budget, and help to improve the Kingston’s Bay Trail and the Arts and Cultural 
Strategy 2018-2022 

More here: http://www.yourkingstonyoursay.com.au/ 

 

 
Used stamps wanted 

Please collect your used stamps and give them to Maree Vinocuroff (self-confessed philateholic). Since 
commencing in 1991, this project has raised almost $90,000 to support a range of projects for people in 
need. 
In 2016-17, the proceeds from the sale of USED POSTAGE STAMPS will be directed to 

ROMAC 
(ROTARY OCEANIA MEDICAL AID FOR CHILDREN) 

In remote villages and islands across our region, there are hundreds of children born with complex 
deformities and medical problems, and consequently, little expectation of a normal life. 
Through the care and compassion of our surgeons and their teams, often donating many hours of their 
time and skill, these children are given a second chance. 
ROMAC succeeds with minimal overheads, no office, and no paid staff and yet ensures that every single 
dollar raised will change and save the lives of fragile children, one child, and one family at a time. 
We are not asking for $$ DOLLARS $$ – just your USED POSTAGE STAMPS. 

Please help us continue for ROMAC – it won’t cost you one cent! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
District 9810 Calendar 
You can find the District 9810 Calendar here: http://bit.ly/2bFRX9a  

 

http://www.yourkingstonyoursay.com.au/
http://www.romac.org.au/
http://www.romac.org.au/
http://romac.org.au/
http://bit.ly/2bFRX9a
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Don’t forget the Farmers Market 
Contact Hans Wehmoller - hanswehmoller@gmail.com 

Time: 8am - 12:30pm 
Date: The first Saturday of each month (except January) 
Location: Sir William Fry Reserve, Nepean Highway, Highett 
Cost: $2 donation on entry 
 
 
 
 
 

 
May Celebrations 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

The Weekly Newsletter of the ROTARY CLUB OF CHELSEA (INC) DISTRICT 9810 
Charter granted 12/10/1954   ABN 19057 610 183  

P O Box 103 Chelsea Vic. 3196 
The Club meets weekly at the Chelsea RSL Thames Prom. Chelsea Tuesday Evenings 

6.15pm for 6.45pm start 
Club Bank Details: Bendigo Bank BSB 633 000     Account: 1424 861 33 (admin. acct.) 

 

 

  

 INDUCTIONS      
  None this month  
     

 BIRTHDAYS  
Greg Caughey   21 May 
Simon Pearson  21 May 
Helen Washington  23 May 
Brian Lowe   30 May 
 

ANNIVERSARIES 
 Lyn and Llew Owens  14 May 
  
    

 

mailto:hanswehmoller@gmail.com

